Finance and Warrant Committee
November 13 2017

Pre-Town Meeting

Kevin Preston, Kevin Hughes, Susan Fay, Liz O’Donnell, David Roberts, Marty Lindemann, Sue Carney, Cecilia Emery Butler present.  Jon Heffernan arrived at 6:39.
Meeting called to order at 6:35.

Mr. Preston informed the committee that Article 4 has been changed and needs to be reconsidered.  The request of 42.5 million has increased to 43 million.  The cost of the project has not increased.  However, some previously available funds that were being repurposed have decreased from 2.5 million to 2 million, required an extra ½ million to be borrowed.
He also informed them that Article 19, making Quarry Road a public way, has been changed.  Previously the committee had voted in approval of it, but a change in the approval process has meant a delay.  Those associated with Article 19 have requested it be indefinitely postponed.
Jon Heffernan arrived at 6:39.
Mr. Hughes asked how much of the cost of switching to a public road would be assessed to the property holders.  Ms. Baker answered that there is no precedent, and anywhere from 0 to 100% of the cost may be assessed.


Ms. Fay asked why the repurposed funds of the 2.5 million had decreased to 2 million.  Ms. Baker answered that there was a recalculation.
Mr. Preston asked for questions on Article 4.  There were none.
Ms. Carney motioned to reconsider Article 4, Mr. Lindemann seconded, it was voted 9-0.

Ms. Carney motioned that Article 4 with the change to the street addresss, the borrowing amount, and the amount repurposed, be approved.  Mr. Lindemann seconded.  It was voted 9-0.
Ms. Carney motioned to reconsider Article 19.  Mr. Hughes seconded.  It was voted 9-0.
Ms. Carney motioned to indefinitely postpone article 19, Ms. Emery Butler seconded, it was voted 9-0.

Mr. Lindemann asked if they had received feedback on the traffic project outside the ECEC.  Mr. Roberts answered that no progress has been made since that article was indefinitely postponed.
Ms. Fay raised concerns that there is no way to differentiate between indefinitely postponing articles and those articles being withdrawn.  

Mr. Preston informed the committee that Mr. Heffernan and Ms. O’Donnell would be speaking on Article 12.    He asked if anyone else wanted to speak.
Mr. Roberts motioned to adjourn, Ms. Emery Butler seconded, it was voted 9-0.
Meeting adjourned at 6:47.
